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Patient Representative
Patient Reference Group Survey Results 2013/14
PB was introduced to the group as being the practice lead for this year’s patient group survey since she was leading on the work of the Productive General Practice programme.  As discussed at the meeting held on Tuesday 21 January 2014, part of the programme is to carry out a patient survey. The members agreed at the meeting that this should be accepted as the annual survey in its current format since it highlighted the appropriate priorities for the practice.
Both PB and AM presented the summarised results of the recent survey and thanked the group for taking the time to help with the distribution of questionnaires.

PB was thanked for her hard work collating the results and for summarising the comments made.
The group reviewed the results noting that the data showed positive satisfaction rates ranging from feeling cared for through to feeling respected across each of the five patient experience areas. PB stated that the comments were pleasantly surprising and reflected high levels of satisfaction in general regarding the services we provide.
The group was thrilled with this and felt that the hard work of both the practice staff and volunteers was certainly reflected in the figures.

The following summarises the main points and actions agreed for the action plan. 
Accessing Your Appointment
It was noted that 72% of patients felt involved through to feeling respected regarding their experience in relation to accessing their appointment with 23 positive comments also made.

Whilst the members were pleased with this, a further review of the comments did reveal that 33 patients felt dissatisfaction with accessing their appointment.
It was particularly noted that 20 patients felt dissatisfied with their experience in relation to the telephones and the difficulties experienced on occasions when attempting to contact the practice by telephone.

Throughout 2012/13 and as included in that year’s group report and action plan, additional telephone lines have been introduced to allow more lines to be available to take telephone calls from 8am. The practice has worked with BT in order to implement this.  Reception staff rotas have also been reorganised to ensure that all lines are fully manned from 8am.
A separate dedicated telephone line for choose and book calls has also been introduced as noted in that year’s action plan.
The summer of 2013 saw the practice utilise a mobile phone for the cancellation of appointments on a text only basis, thereby helping to reduce the frustration of contacting the practice by telephone and of course encourage patients to inform the practice of cancellations. 

Whilst these measures have certainly helped it was still apparent that some of those frustrations did still exist for some patients on certain occasions.
AM informed the group that it had been proposed in the practice to purchase a further 2 mobile phones in addition to the GP on call mobile phone, for clinicians to utilise when responding to patients listed on the emergency helpline list. The phones would be used to call patients back thereby freeing up the main surgery lines for patients to ring in to request appointments, prescriptions etc. 
It was agreed that this would be noted as an action point.

A further action was noted whereby staff would be requested to make non-urgent telephone calls in the afternoon where possible, again allowing the telephone lines to remain free in the mornings for patients to call the surgery.

It was hoped that these measures would help towards making accessing appointments by telephone a positive experience for all patients.
Arriving and Checking In
For arriving and checking in, the survey revealed that 89% of patients marked feeling involved through to feeling respected.
The group was very pleased with this result and a review of the 99 comments summarised revealed that 83 were very positive ranging from, ‘easy with self check in’, to ‘quick self arrival’ along with numerous comments complimenting the reception staff.
A total of 4 negative comments were made regarding the self arrival screen and whilst this was regarded as being only a minority, AM confirmed that she would ensure that posters advising patients to ask for help from the reception staff should they need assistance using the screen will be displayed at all 3 surgery sites. 
This was noted as an action point.
An action was also confirmed to request that reception staff monitor the screens and report immediately to the appropriate staff member should they not be functioning correctly.
Information (for example from reception staff, information leaflets, posters, TV screens)
A discussion took place around the fact that 78% of patients had marked feeling involved through to feeling respected with regards to information, with 42% marking feeling pleased.
AM confirmed that extensive efforts had been made by the practice to ensure that information was available to patients not just in the form of leaflets and posters on notice boards but that the electronic information screens showed detailed and up to date information. 

The practice website is also constantly updated and the practice booklet is regularly reviewed to ensure all information provided is accurate.

It was noted that of the 82 comments made only 8 revealed a less positive experience. In particular, a reference was made to the fact that patients did not feel that they were kept informed of clinicians running late. 
It was therefore noted as an action point that reception staff would be reminded to keep patients informed of any clinic running behind schedule. 
A further comment noted was that the information leaflets at Kinsley were not too easily accessible since the patient chairs were placed in front of the shelf where they sit. 

An action was noted to ensure that the leaflets were made more accessible.
PB stated that the patient information screen at the Upton site was not currently working and whilst the site did have an extensive range of leaflets and notices, it was agreed that it was preferable that the screen was functioning since it held up to date information and was more eye catching than numerous posters pinned to a notice board. 
It was therefore noted as an action point that the screen would be put forward as essential repair to be carried out as and when practice funds become available.

Waiting (for example length of wait, environment, information on wait)
With reference to question 4, waiting, the survey revealed that a 61% satisfaction rate was achieved with patients indicating that they felt involved through to feeling respected in this particular area.

The comments revealed that a number of patients were dissatisfied with the length of wait particularly when no information is given as to how much longer the wait will be. 
It was therefore agreed that as with the information experience question, an action point would be noted that reception staff would be reminded to keep patients informed of any clinic running behind schedule. 

The PRG members were sympathetic to the fact that at times, clinicians do run behind in clinic but understood that on occasions extra time is needed with the patient to deal with their specific needs. 

On a more encouraging note, it was highlighted that in fact 49 patients had a positive comment to make about their waiting experience, in particular the fact that reference had been to made to the self arrival screens and the usefulness of the information given, informing them of how many patients are waiting in front of them.

Consultation and Next Steps (for example whilst seeing the GP or nurse, information provided following consultation)
As with other patient experience areas, a positive response was given to the area of consultation and next steps, with 81% marking feeling involved through to feeling respected.

A total of 77 positive comments were made complementing the clinicians and the care they give along with 28 comments made stating that patients felt that they had been listened to, had everything explained to them and felt involved in their care.

It was therefore agreed that no further action points were required.

Overall the group was very pleased with the results of the survey and felt that whilst there were some areas of concern these were only a minority and patients were generally happy with their experience. It was particularly pleasing that surveys had been completed by a total of 40 patients under the age of 24, 12 being under 16 and 28 aged 17 to 24, giving an 11% return from the aged 24 and under patients.  
All actions were agreed through discussion by the members and the practice representatives, with the feeling being that all were a priority and that all were achievable given realistic timescales.
A summary of the priority areas and the action plan with target dates is as follows:
	Area
	Action
	Target Date

	Accessing Your Appointment
	- to purchase a further two mobile phones in addition to the GP on call mobile phone for clinicians to use when calling patients listed on the emergency helpline list thereby freeing up the main surgery lines.
- request that all staff make non-urgent telephone calls in the afternoon where possible allowing the main telephone lines to remain free in the mornings for patients to call the surgery.
	31 March 2014
31 March 2014 



	Arriving and Checking In 
	· - to ensure that notices are displayed at all self arrival screens advising patients to request help from the reception team should they need assistance using the screen.
· - reception staff to monitor the screens and report immediately to the appropriate staff member should the screen not be functioning correctly.
	30 April 2014 
31 March 2014 

	Information (for example from reception staff, information leaflets, posters, TV screens)


	· - brief reception staff on the continuing need to keep patients informed of any clinic running behind schedule.
· - to ensure that the patient information leaflets at Kinsley are easily accessible and the chairs placed in a more appropriate position within the waiting room.

· - repairs to or replacement of the patient information screen at Upton to be put forward as an essential repair as and when practice funds become available.
	31 March 2014 
31 March 2014 


	Waiting (for example length of wait, environment, information on wait)


	· - brief reception staff on the continuing need to keep patients informed of any clinic running behind schedule.
	31 March 2014 



	Consultation and Next Steps (for example whilst seeing the GP or nurse, information provided following consultation)


	- no actions required.
	


It was agreed that AM would work on the group report and action plan 2013/14, with a view to it being posted on the practice website by the week ending 21 March 2014, in line with the requirement that it is uploaded no later than the 31 March 2014.
Date and Time of Next Meeting:
Tuesday 15th April 2014 12 noon – 2pm
Therapy Unit Seminar Room - The Grange Medical Centre

Highfield Road

 Hemsworth
Pontefract

WF9 4DP
